KETTERING BOROUGH TENANTS FORUM

Meeting held – 3rd June 2004

Present:
Councillors: James Burton (Chair), Don, Henson, Pote and Wiley




Tenants Representatives

Keith Taylor – Highfields TRA

Yvonne Macdonald – Windsor Gardens

Susan Milne – Naseby Road

Polly Becks - Counties

Brian Kimpton – Counties T&R

Roger Baker - Loddington

Vi Dillon – Windsor Gardens

Josephine Copson – Alfred Street

Simon Robertson – SMARTA

David Joyce – SMARTA

Tony Palmer – Dahlia Road

Also Present

Brian Mew (Deputy Chief Executive)

Bob Dillon (Tenant Participation Officer)




Nigel Richards (Team Manager)




Graham Soulsby (Head of Finance and Corporate 



Development)




Ali Clarke (Libra)

Amy Vickers (Committee Administrator)

 
 04.TF.14
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Darby, Adrian Ward and John Conway.

04.TF.15
ELIGIBLE VOTERS

Tenants Representatives eligible to vote were identified as Vi Dillon, Susan Milne, Roger Baker, Brian Kimpton, Keith Taylor, Tony Palmer and David Joyce.

04.TF.16
MINUTES

AGREED
that the minutes of Forum held on Thursday 13th May 2004 be approved and signed as a correct record of the Chair.

04.TF.17
MATTERS ARISING



Mobile CCTV Camera

It was reported that Nick Chapman had met with a company to have a demonstration of the Mobile CCTV camera but it did not meet the required standard so another company was being contacted.

 

04.TF.18
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS FORUM REPS


 
An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.  The tenants requested that the following items be added to the list: -

· Alfred Street – Security Doors

· Dahlia Road, Alfred Street, other areas - Grass Cutting

· Alfred Street – Block Agreement

· Alfred Street – Dumped Rubbish

· Weston-by-Welland – Central Heating Programme Timetable

· Highfield Road – Walkabout

· Alfred Street – Draughts under Windows

Grass cutting and grounds maintenance issues would be reported on generally at the next meeting.

 

04.TF.19 
HOUSING UPDATE

It was reported that courtesy of British Gas tenants meeting criteria such as receipt of home support, housing benefit, disability living allowance etc would receive a pack of free energy saving light bulbs.  It was noted that they could be collected from the Customer Services Centre and area housing offices and that the scheme would be publicised in the next issue of Tenants Link.

It was reported that the new conditions of tenancy were now available for consultation with tenants.  It was noted that there would be an 8 week consultation period and the conditions had received a charter mark for plain English.  Following this, a notice of variation would be served on all tenants and the new conditions would come in to effect a month later.

 04.TF.20
ELECTION OF TENANTS FORUM DELEGATES

It was reported that the elections were to be held in the second term of the municipal year and Bob Dillon would be writing to the Tenants and Residents Associations to elect delegates.

It was noted that the annual election for the Chair and Vice Chair would be included on the agenda for the next meeting.

04.TF.21
HOUSING STOCK OPTIONS UPDATE

A report was distributed to the Tenants Forum to consider the main elements that could be included in the Kettering Standard.  It was noted that comments should be forwarded to John Conway and they would be brought back to the meeting to be held on 8th July 2004.

04.TF.22
HOUSING STOCK OPTIONS – STOCK TRANSFER

Roger Baker gave the monthly update of the steering group.  It was reported that plans were currently underway to arrange an information day at Kettering Borough Council.  It was noted that the free phone number 0800 0850026 would be active after the next issue of Tenants Link had been published.

Roger Baker and Councillor Burton expressed their thanks for the work that had been carried out by the members of the steering group.

Ali Clarke and Graham Soulsby made presenations on the Stock Transfer option of the Housing Stock Options, which looked at: -

· New Landlords

· The Council’s Role after Transfer

· Impact on Tenants

· Main Financial Issues

· Conclusions

The tenants then split up in to two breakout groups and discussed 10 key questions.

After the sessions the groups gave their feedback to the questions and it was

AGREED
that the results would be recorded and sent out with the agenda for the next Tenants Forum Meeting.

04.TF.23
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

· The Kettering Standard

· Election of Chair and Deputy Chair

· Fire Evacuation Procedures in Sheltered Accommodation

· Stock Options

04.TF.24
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Housing Tour

It was reported that the housing tour would be taking place on 24th July 2004.  It was noted that the tour would be visiting the YMCA hostel, Mawsley, Hollyoak Court, Hazeland House, Grange Resource Centre and Judith Road Housing Office.

Executive Member

It was reported that Councillor Robert Civil, the new members on the Executive would like to attend the July meeting of the Tenants Forum as he had taken over the Housing Portfolio.

04.TF.25
PRIZE DRAW FOR TENANTS REPRESENTATIVES
 
It was noted that the Prize Draw was won by Yvonne Macdonald.

03.TF.26
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

It was noted that the next Forum meeting would be held on Thursday 8th July 2004. 

(The meeting started at 7.00pm and ended at 9.10pm)
 
Signed ______________________________

(Chair)
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